Report on Mockup

Dear Colleagues

The Endcap RPC Task Force was formed in order to come up with a detailed

design that fits all requirements.

This year two members of that team started the full scale mockup of RE2/1

, RE2/2 and RE2/3 . This change was required as it became rapidly apparent

that the design of the chamber was highly dependant on the access of

services to the chambers. It was also concluded that a far better

understanding of the problems to be faced could be made from a fully

representation of the Endcap RPC's.

The team increased in size with the arrival of the second team member from

Pakistan for the second week. Seeing the rapid rate of progress and the

ever increasing size of the group we decided to go for a 30 degree sector

consisting of 8 chamber models.

The korean component arrived at the beginning of this week to continue

this work.

Attached and in the following web site you will find two photo's depicting

the state of advance. (http://home.cern.ch/icrotty/mockup/)

Now that the chambers are almost complete we have started on the service

aspects.

In parallel tomorrow we will initiate a study of the heat load in an RPC

in the GIF. The idea here is to confirm the validity or otherwise of

encapsulating the gas gaps in a foam envelope.

The question of sourcing the "Light weight Panel " is being addresses as

time permits , that is what manufacturing processes are open to us and at

what cost.

Looking forward to seeing many of you next week.

Cheers                  Ian

